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JAVA CELEBRRATES VETERANS DAY AT MEMORIAL TO PATRIOTISM.  

         HONDA  PRAISES VETERANS FOR PRESERVING FREEDOM


Congressman Mike Honda was the keynote speaker at the 4th Annual Japanese American Veterans Association Veterans Day program at the National Japanese American Memorial to Patriotism, in the nation’s capital on November 11, 2004.  Honda, putting aside his prepared remarks, spoke to nearly one hundred  people in attendance, saying,  “we must never forget the supreme sacrifices made by Nikkei soldiers at the battlefronts and  120,000 of their families in internment camps.”[image: image1.jpg]




The California Congressman said “never a day passes that I do not think of the significant contributions made by Japanese American soldiers in all wars from WW I to the present Gulf War so we can  enjoy our freedom and opportunities.”


JAVA, following the theme honoring all Japanese American Patriots, recognized the contributions of Japanese American veterans, including the 813 who were killed in action in WW II and whose names are engraved on the wall of the Memorial,  the 246 killed in action in the Korean War, and the 115 killed in action in the Vietnam War.   A representative from each of these wars and the Gulf Wars constituted the Honor Guard.

[image: image2.jpg]




Mark D.  Sugi is a third year student at Johns Hopkins University in Baltimore, MD and whose grand father served with the all Japanese American 442nd Regimental Combat Team in Italy during WW II, made a special effort to be there.   Representing the Japanese Students International at Johns Hopkins,  He said “As a student, I see how easily the sacrifices of the veterans are forgotten on college campuses and among younger generations. The freedoms and opportunities that we enjoy today would not exist had it not been for the brave men, notably those who overcame circumstances difficult to fathom from my perspective today, who stepped up to defend the values on which the United States of America was founded.  Attending this program  allowed me not only to see the Memorial for the first time, but more importantly it gave me the opportunity to recall the bravery and valor of all those who have served before me.”   

Dr. Barry C. Black, Chaplain of the US Senate, provided the invocation at the ceremony and paid tribute to Japanese American soldiers “who fought bravely for their nation, even when they themselves were victims of discrimination. Even a great nation can be wrong.   The greatness of America can be measured, in part, by the manner in which the government publicly apologized for unjustifiably incarcerating Japanese Americans in internment camps in WW II.”


The US Army Band bugler, SFC Christopher Roussey, sounded taps immediately after Mrs. Kiyo Yamada, widow of the WW II Military Intelligence Service veteran, and Mrs. Fumi Yamamoto, wife of a 442nd Regimental Combat Team veteran,  laid the wreath at the Wall of Names.  For those minutes, the street noises seemed to vanish,  leaving the Memorial, beautifully situated at the foot of the United States Capitol,  tranquil and serene.

Vice President Terry Shima officiated at the JAVA program and hosted a luncheon for Congressman Honda and Chaplain Black afterward.  Over 70 JAVA members and guests were joined by JAVA President Bert Mizusawa who had been invited by Secretary of Veterans Affairs Anthony J. Principi to represent Japanese American veterans that same morning at the National Veterans Day ceremony at Arlington National Cemetery.   Reflecting the feelings of all present, Mizusawa stated, “JAVA  is honored by the presence of Congressman Honda and Chaplain Black to celebrate JAVA’s Veterans Day ceremonies.  This is a day that the nation has set aside to honor veterans of the armed forces  for their role, past and present, in protecting this great nation.  JAVA is proud to participate in that celebration here and at Arlington Cemetery.”
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